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April 20, 2022 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary 

State of New York Public Service Commission 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY  12223-1350 

 

Re:  Case 19-E-0378 - New York State Electric & Gas Corporation  

Merchant Function Charge Statement 

 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

 

 In compliance with the Public Service Commission’s Order Approving Electric & Gas 

Plans in Accord with Joint Proposal, with Modifications, issued and effective November 19, 

2020, New York State Electric & Gas Corporation (“NYSEG”) is filing the following Merchant 

Function Charge Statements to be effective May 1, 2022. 

 

MFC Statement No. 145 to PSC 120 Electricity 

MFC Statement No. 145 to PSC 121 Electricity 

 

The MFC statements are being refiled to display the Working Capital – Commodity 

hedges on the statement; the Total MFC Rate per kWh remains unchanged.   

      Respectfully submitted,   

          
       Brian J. McNierney 

      Manager – Pricing & Analysis 

      NYSEG/RG&E     

       

Enclosures 

 

 Received: 04/20/2022 


